## THE LIONS CLUB OF TIMARU SUBURBAN (202J) PO BOX 261 TIMARU 7940 NEW ZEALAND



12 January 2021

## **South Canterbury Bike Skills Park Update**

Dear Timaru Rotary Club Charitable Trust and Members

We apologise for the lack of news, and progress, at the Bike Skills Park. We have been halted by some structural planning components of the shelter. Once all that has been sorted out the plan is to have stage 2 underway as soon as possible and complete the project. Stage 2 includes the shelter and seating, a third bridge that will lead to the proposed CPlay area, paving leading up to the CPlay area, a short fence to define the CPlay and Bike Skills Park, and signage.

We thank you for placing the signage on the 2 existing bridges, it looks great. Please send us the invoice for this work, it is part of our project. We do have some street signs to be made for the roading system of the Park, and will discuss with you if a bridge name sign will also be appropriate.

Our thanks again being part of this community project, it has been a joy to see so many families enjoy stage 1, and we look forward to seeing the project completed.

Yours faithfully,

V R Gould

Vicki Gould

Lions Club of Timaru Suburban and South Canterbury Bike Skills Park Committee